General Board Meeting October 16th, 2023



Mike Previti

President

Jeff Morris
Vice President

Mike Bongiorno

Treasurer

Don Burbach Secretary

Tara Rooney

Registrar

Mark Eykyn

Jared Rosenberg

Boys Travel Coordinator

Mary Lancaster
Intramural Coordinator

Will Batenic

Micro Coordinator

Jared Rosenberg
Marketing Coordinator

Girls Travel Coordinator

Meeting begins at 7:33, All board members present with the exception of Mark and Mike B.

Mike Previti, President, reported the following:

- Requested motion for approval of minutes from 9/11/2023 meeting, Will first and Tara second, all approved.
- Reviewed Weather policy, should a game be canceled due to weather it must be rescheduled within 2 weeks, this means it does not have to be played within 2 weeks just scheduled to occur before the end of the season. The clubs have until 9:00 to cancel games on game day, after that it is up to the Referees. If the first game starts and then is called by referees it is not a forfeit.
- Township has the turf proposal, strong indication it will not pass.
- Bennett Chevy has generously donated \$1,000.00 to the scholarship fund.
- Still having issues with the fields at the High School.

Jared Rosenberg, Boys Travel Coordinator, reported the following:

- Please make sure your games are rescheduled.
- Please make sure the sheds are locked if you are the last one.

Tara Rooney, Girls Travel Coordinator, reported the following:

Nothing to report.

Don Burbach, Secretary, reported the following:

Nothing to report.

General Board Meeting October 16th, 2023

Mike Previti for Mike B read the club balance:

- Club's current balance for September is \$125,157.46 as of September 30, 2023
- Beginning Balance = \$141,849.15
- Total Deposits = \$2,185.81
- Total Payments = \$18,876.80
- Ending Checking Account Balance = \$125,157.46
- Beginning Balance for GOC = \$81.20
- Total Deposits for GOC = \$0
- Total Payments for GOC = \$0
- Ending Balance for GOC = \$81.20
- Liability Accounts (Included in checking balance)
- Girls Travel Team's Account = \$ 17,770
- Boy's Travel Team's Account = \$12,690
- Scholarships = \$ 2,397.50

•

Jeff Morris, Vice President, reported the following:

- Please feel free to reach out with any concerns over PST trainers.
- Eurosports is set up for February training
- Men's league is not organized play, they do have the right to play but due to field permits they will need to move to where open space is available. Should issues arise please call the non-emergency number to the police department and they will come right out.

Mary Lancaster, Intramural Coordinator, Reported the following:

• Approval is needed for \$550.00 for playoff referee fees. Will first and Jeff second, all approved.

Will Batenic, Micro Coordinator, Reported the following:

Nothing to report.

Open Forum:

At Bargaintown a broken sprinkler is on the 7V7 field. Fields 6 & 7 have broken sprinkler heads.

Ross inquired about new nets at Canale, he has run out of duct tape and zip ties to fix the nets.

Questions were raised about the number of rec games for U10 and U 12 levels. This is due to the amount of teams, playoffs and the need for the season to end due to Daylight savings.

General Board Meeting October 16th, 2023

Meeting ends at 7:57 Minutes taken as heard by Don Burbach